

BBO Officers

President: Dennis Daly

Vice Presidents: Martyn Cartwright, Maxwell Cowlin, Pat Ferguson, Andy Tuttle

Chair & Entries/Results Secretary: Dene Stringfellow Secretary: (Vacancy)

Treasurer: Simon Walker (Standing Down at 2021 AGM)

Wednesday, 1st September 2021

2021 AGM Notice

The next Annual General Meeting of the Berks, Bucks and Oxon Cross Country Association (*BBO*) will be held on **Friday**, **1**st **October**. The meeting will be held **online starting at 7:45pm**. The agenda for the meeting will be posted online and notification sent to clubs shortly.

As a consequence of the lack of anyone being prepared to step forward to take on the vacant roles on the committee (– a matter highlighted in all correspondence and notices sent to clubs over the past two years) the Association regrets to announce the 2021 BBO Cross Country Championships that had been provisionally scheduled to be held this November at Newbury Showground has now been cancelled.

As it stands, unless any volunteers come forward to take over the roles of **BBO Secretary and BBO Treasurer** by the 2022 BBO AGM (*to be scheduled in advance at the 2021 AGM*) the Association will be left with no alternative but to call an Extraordinary General Meeting (*EGM*) shortly after the 2022 AGM to wind up the Berks, Bucks and Oxon Cross Country Association.

Any member club representative wishing to attend the 2021 BBO AGM should contact the Chairman via the Contact page of the BBO website selecting the *Subject:* **BBO - AGM Enquiry** from the dropdown menu before the day of the meeting for the online meeting details.

I sincerely hope this will be the catalyst that prompts willing volunteers to step forward to ensure the continuation of the BBO and its Championships. I look forward to meeting clubs' representatives at the online 2021 AGM.

Kind Regards

Dene Stringfellow

Chair & Entries/Results Secretary